Wickware Planetarium Winter Sky Show

By: Corey Sipe and Dagmar Noll

On Wednesday, November 5th an electronic sunset in the Wickware Planetarium signalled the third show of the semester. 

Professor Zoran Pazameta began the show by orienting the audience to prominent objects in the sky, such as Sirius, Saturn, and the Pleiades.  This portion of the show also included a brief lesson on the contents of Saturn’s rings (orbiting rocks, some as large as small cars) and the size of Jupiter’s spot (two times the size of Earth!).

Professor Samson alerted interested sky-gazers to upcoming astronomical events, including a partial solar eclipse on the 14th of December, the annual Geminid Meteor Shower, and the occultation of Saturn by the Moon.

The partial solar eclipse will be visible to the Eastern community for a brief period of time just before sunset, if the day is clear, and, then, only if viewed from select pinnacles.  Tina Fu’s office on the fourth floor of the library will be open to interested viewers.  The partial eclipse must be viewed using safe methods, like using a pinhole viewer, or watching it on television broadcast. CNN will carry full coverage of the event live, and viewers can also go to www.nasa.gov for NASA’s broadcast.

The meteor shower will take place on the night of the 14th into the morning of the 15th.  This meteor shower, unlike the Leonid Meteor Shower, is for patient onlookers, who may be rewarded with one to two meteors a minute.

On December 28th, anyone wanting to view the Saturn’s Occultation by the moon will need to view the planet through binoculars around 2am.

The show ended with musings on the Christmas Star.  Was it a comet? Was it an exploding star?  Professor Sampson suggests that the Christmas Star is really just a symbolic myth.

